Village of Malcolm

137 East 2™ Street
PO Box 228
Malcolm, Nebraska 68402
(402) 796-2250

April 1, 2023
Malcolm Residents

BRIDGE ON 105™ - The old bridge and trees around the bridge have been removed due to the Northern
long-eared brown bats. This bat is endangered so if nests are found around the work area, no work can
be done from April 15t through October 31st. Bids for the bridge project are due back to the County by the
end of March, so we will have a better idea as to when construction on the new bridge will begin and the
projected completion time.

NO PARKING ON EDUCATION DRIVE — Due to the amount of traffic coming and going from our school,
signs are being made for: “NO PARKING FROM 7:30 A.M. TILL 4:30 P.M. WHILE SHOOL IS IN
SESSISON.” Signs will be posted once we receive them. Enforce begins immediately.

AGING PARTNERS — Meets at the Village Hall the third Friday of each month from 9:00 A.M. — 11:00
a.m. See enclosed handout to learn more about it.

BUILDING PERMITS - All residents living within the Village limits and/or within the one-mile
jurisdiction of the Village of Malcolm are required to apply for a building permit through the Malcolm
Village Office for ALL PROJECTS. Building permit forms as well as the Malcolm Municipal Code can be
found on our website at www.Malcolm.ne.gov. Chapter 9 informs you of which projects need a building
permit and which projects are exempt from a building permit. Chapter 12 informs you of the Zoning
Regulations and setbacks required for your project(s).

MALCOLM FARMER’S MARKET — The 2" year of the Farmer’s Market is under way. The Market is
held in the parking lot of St. Paul's Lutheran Church on Saturday mornings from 8:00 a.m. — 11:00 a.m.
Applications to participate in the Malcolm’s Farmer’s Market can be picked up at the Village Hall or by
caling the Farmers Market Manager — Allea River's at (402) 310-5475 or email her at
malcolmfm.manager@gmail.com.

OTHER REMINDERS —
e The 19" Malcolm Auto Show will be held on August 20, 2023, in the park.

e Food Trucks within the Village limits are required to complete a Mobile Food Vendors application
and submit to the Village Office BEFORE the food truck is allowed to set up, attachments must
be included with the application. Applications and codes can be found on the Malcolm website —
Malcolm.ne.gov.

e GOLF CARTS - Just a friendly reminder, Chapter 5, Article 3, Section 5-304 defines where,
when, and who can operate golf carts, ATV’s or any other off-highway vehicles, and tells the age
the driver needs to be to operate them on the streets in Malcolm.

¢ Remember if you want a good book to read you don’t have to go far. The two little libraries we
have in the Village are constantly getting new books in them. One is located on the porch of the
Village Hall and the other is located at the crosswalk in front of Westfall School.

Village Board meetings as well as the Planning Commission meetings are opened to the public, your
input is very important to the continued growth and everyday concerns of the Village. The Board cannot
help with any problems that might arise within the Village unless you bring the problems or concerns to
the Board. The Village Board meetings are held on the first Wednesday of each month, beginning at 7:00
p.m. The Malcolm Planning Commission meetings are held on the last Wednesday of each month,
beginning at 7:00 p.m. Both meetings are held at the Village Hall located at 137 E. 2" Street, Malcolm,
NE.
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